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Riding Club

FIELD RULES

Only fully paid up Members for NEFRC are allowed to ride in the Club Field at any time, except for Open
Shows.

Wednesday Evenings throughout the summer are allocated to NEFRC. From May onwards we have
instruction and small competitions for everyone to take part in catering for all standards. Instruction has to
be booked in advance. Some competitions may require names in advance; there is usually a notice board by
the caravan where you can put your name down on the relevant sheet. Otherwise contact the organisers
(names on syllabus) if you require any more information or to put your name forward.

We would like to see as many of our members as possible taking part. A lot of effort has gone into
organising instruction and the competition nights, where often judges are required. It is important to have a
good turn out. Please do not feel you are not ready to come along to the club as most members have started
from scratch, learning as they go and had fun as well.

Should you have to cancel due to unforeseen circumstances then phone ASAP, preferable before the
Monday, otherwise a cancellation fee will have to be paid if you cancel after Monday. There is always
someone missing out on a chance of instruction if you do not turn up, so please phone to let us know you
will not make the lesson as we can try to fill the place.

If you wish to use the club arena in the summer out with Wednesday Evenings, then you have to clear
it with a Committee Member first. The Pony Club and the Driving for Disabled use the field as well so
they may have something on the day you wish to go, so to avoid disappointment please phone a member of
the committee to check if the field is free.

If you do go to the field then the NEFRC arena is the bottom one with the NEFRC jumps. If a course has
been set up for a Wednesday night or other competition at the weekend then you are not allowed to jump or
change the course in any way.

On no account must you use the top arena as this is allocated to the Pony Club and has their jumps in it.
The Driving for Disabled have their meetings on a Wednesday Morning so it would be wise to avoid going
to the field then - especially if your horse is adverse to carriages, which in turn may upset the carriage
horses. The DDA usually have an area mown (as you look down the field from the gate it is on the right
side of the PC arena up at the hedged fence line) and it would be thoughtful not to school on this area at
anytime to avoid it getting too cut up. The field is large enough and flat enough to pick another area to
school on.

If you break anything jumps or otherwise please let a committee member know - honesty is the best policy.
If you are the last person to use the loo (that is if it's there!) make sure the door is locked and the gate is shut
(after use as welll).

Always shut the gate at the field on entry and exit. There may not look like any livestock in it but there are
heaps of sheep.



